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Cali Shy

From: elena cox <elenamarie923@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 15, 2025 9:42 PM
To: Reno Planning Commission
Subject: Opposition to data centers

Hello, 
 
I am a resident of Reno and I am wriƟng to express my opposiƟon to converƟng empty buildings to data centers in Reno. 
This seems extremely short sighted and absolutely against the best interests of the Reno/Sparks community. This will 
only exacerbate the worsening climate related crises we are already seeing and removes community spaces. 
 
Elena 
 







Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 Data center

Position In Opposition

Comments Ugly and noisy from air conditioners to
keep it cool.

Email Address Bear11706@yahoo.com

Name of Commentor Cheryl povey

Address 18291 lanceleaf Reno nv 89508

Phone Number 7755308445

Submitted: 1/3/2025 4:40:26 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number Items 6.3 and 6.4 Data Center

application approvals

Position In Opposition

Comments I am a resident of Reno who is
concerned about the climate crisis and
its very bad implications for Reno. I
am here to implore this commission to
make safeguards where large new
electrical customers are not rubber
stamped as regular warehouses. Data
centers operate 24/7, 365 days per
year. Their load is a liability on our grid
and they MUST generate their own
power. Why are they flocking to
Nevada? It is obvious to me that we
are being exploited for our ridiculously
cheap industrial electricity rate, and
negligible state tax. This might be
tolerated when a factory or business
offering substantial long term jobs
relocates to our region, but providing
valuable City land for banks of
humming machines I would call a
losing deal and exploitation, and an
embarrassment to Reno. Please have
some foresight and decline these
applications and all subsequent ones
until there is a specialized ordinance
for data centers with appropriate
requirements and standards for this
type of development. Their location,
water consumption and electrical
source should be stringently
determined. Yesterday the President



issued an executive order to facilitate
data center buildout. I am a lot less
alarmed at this because they will be
fast tracked ONLY if they run them on
their own renewable energy
generation. Why can’t we make the
same stipulation? Thank you for this
opportunity to comment.

Email Address sendtochris77@yahoo.com

Name of Commentor Chris Bell

Address 3970 Jasper Ln, Reno. 89509

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/15/2025 5:48:13 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number 6.3

Position In Opposition

Comments

I'm concerned about the
environmental impact of the proposed
data centers as well as future ones.
I'm asking you to please place a
moratorium on data center approvals
until a planning ordinance specifically
for data centers is passed. These are
separate types of operations from
warehouses and need a separate
approval process and should be
required to use renewable energy
sources for operation, because of their
enormous energy use. Thank you.

Email Address clajeep@yahoo.com

Name of Commentor Christine Anderson

Address 1125 Jonada Place

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/13/2025 4:58:42 PM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 and LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments

My name is Elena De La Paz and I am
making public comment in opposition
of both the Oppidan 5MW Data Center
and the Keystone Data Center. The
development of this center is not in
the interest of the residents of the
areas they would be developed as
they emit mass amounts of
greenhouse gases. The development
of these data centers would have a
highly negative impact on our water
shed as it would be taking from our
local supply. This is a reckless use of
our community’s resources and will
also impact the Pyramid Lake tribe
which is downstream from the Reno
Community. I do not want to go to
cooking these data centers as our
resources should be going directly to
our communities. Data centers would
also create e-waste which adds to our
impact on our environment. The Los
Angeles fires are an example of what
happens when the community needs
are not put first, and that is why I am
in opposition of these data centers.

Email Address Elenadelapaz25@gmail.com



Name of Commentor Elena De La Paz

Address 619 Elko Avenue

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 12:12:41 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 and LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments Allowing the establishment of a data
center is the epitome of irresponsibility
of government. Data centers are a
leading cause of both energy and
water consumption and contribute
significantly to climate change as well
as strain on our already vulnerable
utilities systems. To even consider
allowing this in the wake of the
devastating LA wildfires and our own
local wildfire tragedies feels like a slap
in the face to anyone who values the
local land, water, and environment.
Those devastating scale of ongoing
destruction by those fires clearly
shows what happens when a
communities ecological needs are
superseded by the local governments
greed and dedication only to money.
Approving this data center would only
follow the trends of the LA area
elected officials and YOU WILL BE
RESPONSIBLE when our next natural
disaster inevitably occurs locally. If
approved, the data center will set an
imminently dangerous precedent
regarding our local environment and
energy systems. With NV energy
already trying to pass the buck of
wildfire insurance over to your
constituents a data center and the



excessive strain it will put on our
electrical systems is an extremely
irresponsible consideration to have.
Please put the needs of the local
community members, the land, water,
air, and the first peoples of this land
first, instead of pandering to corporate
interests who are not only trying to
take advantage of your constituents
but of you as well. Place people over
profits our futures depend on it.

Email Address jt12aut@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Jake Maynard

Address 3338 Current Ct.

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 12:25:59 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 – Oppidan 5MW Data

Center

Position In Opposition

Comments Need businesses that supply a high
number of employees. Not a facility
with few that generates toxic waste.

Email Address jdemes@att.net

Name of Commentor James Demestihas

Address 35 Brushland ct

Phone Number 7078167306

Submitted: 1/4/2025 12:17:59 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 (Oppidan 5MW Data

Center)

Position In Opposition

Comments

This is fraud of the highest order. The
applicant is pretending a data center is
a warehouse. It is not. Nothing will be
stored there. It is instead will be a
giant computer room with thousands
of hard drives, consuming megawatts
of electricity, generating lots of heat
and noise and tons of pollution. The
applicants are corrupt foreign
developers that are colluding with city
officials to get this approved by hiding
its true nature.

Email Address nygaard77@yahoo.com

Name of Commentor Jens Nygaard

Address 695 E. Patriot, Reno NV

Phone Number 775-329-9018

Submitted: 1/15/2025 3:05:20 AM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: Myself (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 – Oppidan 5MW Data

Center

Position In Opposition

Comments My name is Kelsey Meno and I have
lived in Stead for 7 years and I love
my community. I want to express my
strong opposition to the proposed
data center project in our
neighborhood. While I recognize the
need for technological infrastructure,
this project is ill-suited for our
community for several reasons. Strain
on the local infrastructure: Our
neighborhood simply does not have
the electrical or water infrastructure to
support a data center. The demands of
such a facility could lead to even more
blackouts, increased utility costs and
water shortages for residents - issues
we cannot afford to face. It will use 5
megawatts of electricity which is the
equivalent of 5,000 homes. Minimal
Economic Benefit: This facility will
reportedly create only 5 permanent
jobs. With such a small employment
impact, it is hard to justify sacrificing
our neighborhood's resources and
space for so little in return. Our
community deserves investments that
provide meaningful and sustainable
economic opportunities. Environmental
and Biodiversity Concern: This
proposed project would negatively
impact the local biodiversity and



diminish the environmental quality.
Even a small edge data center will
change the environment because of
the heat from the high amount of
electricity that is used and the high
amount of water used in the cooling
system. Community Priorities and
Smart Land Use: Disappearing land in
our neighborhood should be used to
benefit the community, whether for
parks, community centers, or
businesses that create jobs and
services. Let's prioritize projects that
address the needs of current and
future residents rather than sacrificing
community space for a data center
that offers little in return. I urge the
council to reject this proposal and
explore development opportunities
that align with our neighborhood's
needs and values. Thank you for your
time and attention.

Email Address kelseymeno@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kelsey Meno

Address 10003 Albite St. Reno, NV. 89506

Phone Number 4352327417

Submitted: 1/2/2025 11:27:51 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022

Position In Opposition

Comments

I am against the definite increased use
of energy and misallocation of water
that will occur to run and cool these
data centers. With Reno becoming the
nation's fastest warming city, the city
should be cognitive of its participation
in the climate crisis and not seek
opportunities that grossly enlarges the
use of electricity and water, while
simultaneously diverting these
resources from the community.

Email Address kelsmarieallen@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kelsey Allen

Address 3468 Ridgecrest Drive

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:12:07 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 – Oppidan 5MW Data

Center

Position In Opposition

Comments My name is Kelsey Meno and I have
lived in Stead for 7 years and I love
my community. I want to express my
strong opposition to the proposed
data center project in our
neighborhood. While I recognize the
need for technological infrastructure,
this project is ill-suited for our
community for several reasons. Strain
on the local infrastructure: Our
neighborhood simply does not have
the electrical or water infrastructure to
support a data center. The demands of
such a facility could lead to even more
blackouts, increased utility costs and
water shortages for residents - issues
we cannot afford to face. It will use 5
megawatts of electricity which is the
equivalent of 5,000 homes. Minimal
Economic Benefit: This facility will
reportedly create only 5 permanent
jobs. With such a small employment
impact, it is hard to justify sacrificing
our neighborhood's resources and
space for so little in return. Our
community deserves investments that
provide meaningful and sustainable
economic opportunities. Environmental
and Biodiversity Concern: This
proposed project would negatively
impact the local biodiversity and



diminish the environmental quality.
Even a small edge data center will
change the environment because of
the heat from the high amount of
electricity that is used and the high
amount of water used in the cooling
system. Community Priorities and
Smart Land Use: Disappearing land in
our neighborhood should be used to
benefit the community, whether for
parks, community centers, or
businesses that create jobs and
services. Let's prioritize projects that
address the needs of current and
future residents rather than sacrificing
community space for a data center
that offers little in return. I urge the
council to reject this proposal and
explore development opportunities
that align with our neighborhood's
needs and values. Thank you for your
time and attention.

Email Address kelseymeno@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kelsey Meno

Address 10003 Albite St. Reno, NV. 89506

Phone Number 4352327417

Submitted: 1/2/2025 11:27:51 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-29

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022, LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments
This would be devastating to our local
climate, do we want to be the next LA
fires??? Absolutely horrible idea for
Northern Nevada, this must be
rejected!

Email Address kelseylynowens@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kelsey Owens

Address 6793 Reno Hwy Fallon NV 89406

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 12:37:33 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 – Oppidan 5MW Data

Center

Position In Opposition

Comments
There is no need to have a data center
in the North valleys area. There is
actually no need to have a data center
in Reno at all!

Email Address micselafey@hotmail.com

Name of Commentor Michael Foley

Address 17880 Cedar Mountain Dr., Reno, NV
89508

Phone Number 7754102814

Submitted: 1/3/2025 4:01:15 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 and LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments

I oppose the construction of new data
centers for many reasons, but I'll just
say two here: First, data centers
require a lot of ENERGY to operate,
and regular energy customers (read:
EVERYONE) will have to foot the bill to
build out infrastructure. So this is
unfair. On top of that, data centers
make reaching sustainability goals that
much harder, as they consume vast
amounts of electricity. Second, data
centers use a huge amount of WATER.
We all know we live in a desert. We all
know that this area's water is already
stretched to its breaking point by rapid
growth. Water doesn't grow on trees!
Where is the water coming from? The
river is already so changed beyond its
former state, just in 100 years of poor
water management. Do not make this
problem worse!! Make things better
and say no to these costly, wasteful,
unfair data centers!

Email Address skyhart.reno@gmail.com



Name of Commentor Sky Hart

Address 9th St, Reno, NV

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 12:49:12 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 and LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments

I oppose the construction of new data
centers for many reasons, but I'll just
say two here: First, data centers
require a lot of ENERGY to operate,
and regular energy customers (read:
EVERYONE) will have to foot the bill to
build out infrastructure. So this is
unfair. On top of that, data centers
make reaching sustainability goals that
much harder, as they consume vast
amounts of electricity. Second, data
centers use a huge amount of WATER.
We all know we live in a desert. We all
know that this area's water is already
stretched to its breaking point by rapid
growth. Water doesn't grow on trees!
Where is the water coming from? The
river is already so changed beyond its
former state, just in 100 years of poor
water management. Do not make this
problem worse!! Make things better
and say no to these costly, wasteful,
unfair data centers!

Email Address skyhart.reno@gmail.com



Name of Commentor Sky Hart

Address 9th St, Reno, NV

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 12:49:12 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022

Position In Opposition

Comments

Email Address Vinceculum@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Vincent culum

Address 4056 cone peak ct Reno nv 89508

Phone Number 5304404896

Submitted: 1/3/2025 4:45:04 PM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022, LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments No data centers! Save the planet
before it’s too late.

Email Address bitabahar10@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Bahar Jazani

Address 1664 N Virginia St

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:09:43 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number

LDC25-00022 Oppidan 5MW Data
Center, LDC25-00026 Keystone Data
Center

Position In Opposition

Comments
These data centers are an
unnecessary drain on resources, a
waste of water, and will produce
massive preventable environmental
impacts. They should not be built.

Email Address dondbrooks@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Donovan Brooks

Address 3549 Willow Hills Circle

Phone Number 7028066013

Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:35:42 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-16

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022, LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments

Water is a valuable, limited resource
for the local Reno community.
Especially in the wake of the
devastating LA fires, we should be
more mindful about where we allocate
our water. These proposed data
centers require large amounts of
water to cool down. This is a
dangerous use of a valuable, limited
commodity. We should wait until
technology is more advanced to build
these data centers. There is no rush
when our lives and the health of the
planet is at stake.

Email Address judefliegler@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Jude Fliegler

Address 1330 Terrace Drive

Phone Number 7753860403



Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:04:48 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number

LDC25-00022 Oppidan 5MW Data
Center ; LDC25-00026 Keystone Data
Center

Position In Opposition

Comments

Data centers contribute to
irresponsible allocation of
resources/water, cause strain on our
communities, and generate pollution
and excess waste. Find a better way
to use land, permits, energy, and our
resources.

Email Address k1159066@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Kate Fernandez

Address 2800 Enterprise Rd. 89512 Reno, NV

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:11:15 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number LDC25-00022 & LDC25-00026

Position In Opposition

Comments

As a concerned citizen, I strongly
oppose the construction of data
centers in our community due to their
significant negative impacts on our
environment, including excessive
energy consumption, water usage,
and potential strain on our local power
grid, while offering minimal tangible
benefits to residents. We are the
fastest warming city in America and
these data centers will only
exacerbate the issue.

Email Address ryan.d.ensminger@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Ryan Ensminger

Address 311 E Taylor St Apt C Reno, NV 89502

Phone Number 6195784542

Submitted: 1/16/2025 1:25:31 AM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number 6.3 and 6.4

Position In Opposition

Comments

Data centers should be denied — we
don’t have the energy or water. At
most, their proposals should be put on
hold while the city and county
determine if there is sufficient water
and power for any of them to use and
if they deserve our resources more
than our residents. Burden of proof
should be on data centers for
everything and their assertions should
be checked by some kind of impartial
party.

Email Address kitmiller55@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Carson Miller

Address 6185 Franktown Rd

Phone Number 6503800243

Submitted: 1/16/2025 4:18:42 AM



These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)



Planning Commission Public Comment
The public comment form has a new entry from the public.

Planning Commission
Meeting Date 2025-01-15

Agenda Item or Case
Number Item 6.3- case no. LDC25-00022

Position In Opposition

Comments

I am a lifelong Reno citizen and
employee of the City. I am writing
today to urge the council members not
to vote to proceed with the two
proposed conditional use permits for
these data centers. The Piedmont
Environmental Council recognizes that
data centers can consume 3-5 million
gallons of water for cooling. Data
centers put an excessive demand of
our energy and water, without
providing much benefit to the public. I
am worried about the long and short
term effect that these two projects
would have on our communities and
resources, and urge the council to
issue a moratorium and delay the
approval of any new data centers until
the council can pass more regulations.

Email Address Sofialombardo212@gmail.com

Name of Commentor Sofia Lombardo



Address 255 Orrcrest Drive

Phone Number

Submitted: 1/16/2025 2:19:14 AM

These comments were submitted on behalf of: (self if blank)






